NEXT MEETING:
Saturday, June 8, 10:30AM

IMPORTANT MEETING, BE THERE!

A LETTER TO THE MEMBERS OF IPMS/SEATTﬁE FROM' THE REGIONAL COORDINATOR:

Last month, I had come to the meeting to make an announcement that
under IPMS/USA Constitution & By-laws that I had to dissolve the
IPMS/SEATTLE chapter, due to the lack of members not willing to
fill officer's positions in the chapter which is mandatory to
function within the scope of IPMS/USA.

Only through talk and a little pleading was I able to get any volunteers
to run for offices. However, these individuals stated they would
only serve if the majority of the membership voted them in and if
there was some competition for the positions.

At the next meeting on June 8, each member is requested to attend
to vote, and either volunteer and/or nominate some one else for

an officer position, in addition to Harry Avis for President, Jack
Kline and Tom Weinel for Vice President, and Ric Heinbaugh for
Secretary Treasurer.

This chapter is the oldest in the U.S., in fact it was a chapter
prior to the formation of IPMS/USA. Therefore it would be heart-
breaking to dissolve this chapter due to member apathy.

Doug Remington, RC 7

OTHER NEWS AND INFORMATION:

The March kit auction netted the chapter and the Museum of Flight
$28.00. Thank you to those that participated.
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A prospective new member, Richard Waltz, 15703 12th Ct E, Tacoma,
Ph. 535-5536 is looking for any and all rare kits that he can find.
Please call him.

Another prospective new member, Gordon Siegert, 12526 Dayton N,
Seattle, Ph 365-0348 is looking for the 1/16 Revell "Jungle Jim"
kit. If you have one hanging around on your shelf, give Gordon a
call.

A o0ld longtime member is selling a large part of his collection.

72nd, 48th aircraft, some current, some rare; 25th race cars, most
rare; 700th ships, all carriers. Would prefer to sell all at once.

Please call 774-6343 for a detailed list.
‘s’



